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South Central Waterfront Advisory Board 
Recommendation No. 20190520-3dii 

 
Date: May 20, 2019 
Subject: FY 2020 Budget Recommendation to Establish Dedicated Staff to Oversee 

Implementation of South Central Waterfront Plan 
Motioned By:  Brooke Bailey 
Seconded By:  Linda Guerrero 

 
Recommendation 
The South Central Waterfront Advisory Board (SCWAB) recommends that the City Council allocate 
budget to establish a dedicated staff position, with necessary staff support, to oversee the long-term 
implementation of the South Central Waterfront Plan.  
 
Description of Recommendation to Council 
The 2016 South Central Waterfront Vision Framework Plan (SCW Plan) sets a framework for the City to 
partner with private properties which chose to redevelop over the next 20 years. The public/private 
coordination of this redevelopment will unfold over the next 20 years and will require a constant and 
dedicated City staff assignment to ensure continuity of management and coordination of efforts. 
 
The South Central Waterfront Advisory Board (SCWAB) voted unanimously (9-0) at their April 15, 2019 
meeting, recommending to City Council to allocate funds in the FY 2020 budget to establish a dedicated 
staff position with administrative budget to oversee the implementation of the South Central 
Waterfront Plan. This recommendation has been submitted as part of Boards and Commissions 
recommendation for FY 2020 budget considerations. 
 
This recommendation is in alignment with the Economic Opportunity & Affordability, Mobility, Health & 
Environment, and Government That Works for All Strategic Outcomes of the City’s Strategic Direction 
2023. Within the Economic Opportunity & Affordability outcome, this recommendation addresses key 
indicators around employment/unemployment, cost of living compared to income, and housing 
availability and affordability. Within the Mobility outcome, this recommendation addresses key 
indicators around traffic congestion, accessibility to transportation choices, and condition of 
transportation-related infrastructure. Within the Health & Environment outcome, this recommendation 
addresses key indicators around accessibility to quality parks, trails, and recreational opportunities, 



 

 

effectively implement plan as critical to the Plan’s success. The SCW Plan recommends that “t

oversight role for plan implementation.” After the plan’s adoption in 2016, then C

confirms the South Central Waterfront’s 
redevelopment potential to triple in density, to 8.5 million SF by 2040. Implementing the SCW Plan’s 

coordination which will be required to deliver the SCW Plan’s community benefits (SCW district parks, 



 


